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The Covid-19 pandemic has had a tremendous impact on our campus and community. The people of UK Facilities

Management remain the “boots on the ground” for UK, providing the essential services needed to keep our campus

safe, secure, and positioned to respond to the evolving crisis. The strength each of you demonstrate daily is inspiring

and represents such courage and compassion. We are in this together and we will get through it together. Thank you

for everything you do. – Mary Vosevich, Vice President for Facilities Management

OUR PEOPLE. OUR STORIES.

PHOTO FRIDAY – HAPPY HALLOWEEN

Halloween was this past Saturday, and it is one of my favorite holidays. Let’s fill our Photo

Friday collage this week with your favorite pictures of costumes from this year or years

past. Photos of costumed pets and children welcome! At left, my daughter and I from two

years ago dressed as P.T. Barnum and Anne Wheeler from The Greatest Showman. Submit

photos to shane.tedder@uky.edu by midnight on Thursday.

Wayback Wednesday – The Matthews House and Garden

Clarence Wentworth Matthews was dean of the UK College of

Agriculture from 1908-1910. He built his home at 660 S. Limestone

a few years in the early 1900s and planted a garden on the south

lawn, now at the corner of Limestone and Washington. The

Matthews Building, home of UK PR, is also named in his honor. The

House and Garden became part of the University in 1968, though his

daughter Ruth Matthews lived in the house and tended the garden

until her death in 1986. Today, the garden is maintained by the

Biology Department and the 0.6 acre plot is home to more the 350

species of plants. The photo at left is from a snowy day in 1914.

On Monday, Angela Walton, project manager with

Capital Projects Management, aced her Project

Management Professional (PMP) certification exam.

CONGRATULATIONS ANGELA! Angela has served

as the project manager for many capital construction

projects and is currently overseeing the Chemistry

Physics renovation. The PMP credential is offered

through the Project Management Institute. At right,

Angela helps install a sign at her Chem Phys Project.

Utilities and Energy Management at Work – October 24-30

Corey Chenault and Henry Huffines draining a cooling tower 

pump sump Joshua Combs tightening a drum head

Welcome Maggie Whitton! Born on Thursday, 

October 29th to Carter and Chelsea Whitton. 
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